Peter S. Winokur, Chairman Jessie H. Roberson, Vice Chairman Joseph F. Bader Sean Sullivan

## DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901



July 15, 2014

The Honorable Ernest J. Moniz Secretary of Energy U.S. Department of Energy 1000 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, DC 20585-1000

Dear Secretary Moniz:

The Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board (Board) has closed Recommendation 2004-2, *Active Confinement Systems*. The Board issued this Recommendation on December 7, 2004, to prevent the unfiltered release of radioactive materials from defense nuclear facilities. The Board has received the Department of Energy's (DOE) final report on the Recommendation. The Board is pleased to observe the significant enhancements made by DOE in this important safety area.

Sincerely,

Peter S. Winokur, Ph.D. Chairman

c: Mr. Joe Olencz